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September 10, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report required by the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, Section 92 as amended by Ordinance 18766, Section 40, Proviso P2. This report includes a description of how plans for a parks, trails and open space replacement levy will include provisions to provide new and expanded options at Petrovitsky park and trailhead and parking improvements for the Green to Cedar trail at Summit park in Maple Valley.

Specifically, the report will accomplish the following: 

· Describe how King County will include provisions for new and/or expanded parking options at Petrovitsky Park; and
· Describe how King County will include provisions to provide trailhead and parking improvements for the Green to Cedar Rivers Trail at Summit Park in Maple Valley.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of efficient, accountable regional and local government, by proposing to develop alternatives to meet the needs of the community; and
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of King County preparing for the likely impacts of climate change on County-owned facilities, infrastructure, and natural resources by understanding environmental constraints for parking alternative development.

It is estimated that the report required 15 staff hours to produce, costing $1,495. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this report. The plans mentioned in this report will help King County residents by working to improve parking conditions at Petrovitsky Park and Summit Park near the Green to Cedar Rivers Trail.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Katy Terry, Acting Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4526.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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